[Today’s date]
The Honorable [congressional representative or senator]
[To find your representative’s name and contact see: https://www.house.gov/representatives/find-your-representative]
RE:
Seeking Congressional Oversight of CPB Illegal Practices
Dear [Mr/Ms. name],
As your constituent, I am writing to seek your support in your oversight role of the Executive Branch to prevent the Customs and Border Protection Officers from practices that abuse human rights and violate both U.S. and international law.  
Turning Away Asylum Seekers  U.S. and international law requires CPB officers to entertain colorable claims to asylum at ports of entry. Instead, CPB is routinely refusing to entertain requests for asylum from individuals claiming fear to return to their home country.  CPB officers arbitrarily limit the number of cases they will process each day.  
Denying Asylum to Unaccompanied Minors: Customs and Border Protection Officers are refusing to entertain asylum claims of unaccompanied minors.  As a result, these youth are stranded in Tijuana and other border cities where they are vulnerable to recruitment by criminal gangs, trafficking and deportation by Mexican immigration authorities to the countries they fled.  
Inhumane and Illegal Detentions:  Customs and Border Protection is placing asylum seekers in holding cells that are so cold they have been nicknamed “hieleras”, ice boxes. In 2016, the Federal District Court of Arizona determined that these conditions violated asylum seekers’ constitutional right to protection against cruel and unusual punishment. Yet this practice continues.
Customs and Border Protection’s practices not only violate U.S. and international law and strain our relationship with our close neighbor and ally, Mexico, they encourage asylum seekers to cross our borders illegally.  I trust you to use your congressional oversight authority of the executive branch to put a stop to these illegal and abusive practices.  

In addition, please consider providing aide to Central American governments so that they have necessary resources to fight criminal gangs.  Addressing the problem at its source would be the most effective way to reduce the growing flow of refugees to our country.
Thank you for your good service on behalf of our nation.
Sincerely,
[your name]
Constituent
.
